



# **CONTINUING EDUCATION**

DELEGATES' REPORT March 2024

### **BUSINESS ARISING**

Workloads:

PTU has yet to receive a copy of all the teacher workloads.

Retirees Returning to the Workforce:

The school board has two remaining corrections to retirees' pays in ContEd.

#### STANDING ITEMS

Mentoring:

By April 29

Upcoming meetings: April 3rd and May 15th, 2024.

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

It was reported at EPC that the MEQ approved the LBPSB reorganization plan to expand the Plumbing and Heating program at VACC and the Electricity program at PEC. With this investment by the MEQ, PEC will be going from being able to run 5 new cohorts per year to 8 new cohorts per year in Electricity and VACC will be going from being able to run 5 new cohorts per year to 8 new cohorts per year in Plumbing.

## STAFFING HIGHLIGHTS

By April 10	Official Seniority List available on SSO
Apr 17 – May 1	Regular Vocational Training teachers complete and submit the required form on SSO for a request for a voluntary transfer
Apr 17 – May 1	Recall Vocational Training teachers may request a change or the addition of a specialty on the recall list by sending an email request with documentation/transcripts to <a href="mailto:alavoie06@lbpsb.qc.ca">alavoie06@lbpsb.qc.ca</a> (please cc <a href="mailto:pmachado@ptusep.com">pmachado@ptusep.com</a> )
By April 29	Excess teachers are notified in writing

Submitted By: Pasquale Machado

Page | 1 ContEd\_report\_march\_2024

Teachers are informed in writing of their request for Leave of Absence